Published by Polar Communications and its Subsidiaries

Summer **2010**

INSIDE:

Construction
Update - Page 2

Beware of Phishing - Page 2

Polar Welcomes Jody Tibert - Page 3

FRS Youth Tour - Page 3

Scholarship Recipients - Page 3

Three Directors Re-Elected

Polar held its Annual Meeting on Thursday evening, June 10th, 2010, at the Park River High School.

Amber Meyer of St. Thomas was re-elected for District 1, Jon McMillan of Fordville was re-elected for District 2 and Greg Steffes of Arthur was re-elected for District 3.







Jon McMillan



Greg Steffes

Polar Holds 2010 Annual Meeting



Members enjoy a meal before the meeting.

The Annual Members Meeting of Polar Communications was held on Thursday, June 10, 2010. A total of 309 members registered during the meeting. Members and guests were served a meal prior to the meeting.

Dan Stenvold, Mayor of Park River, welcomed the attendees to Park

Dan Stenvold, Mayor of Park River, welcomed the attendees to Park River, Pastor Jeff Johnson gave the invocation, and Lt. Governor Jack Dalrymple addressed the membership.



Lt. Governor Jack Dalrymple addresses the members.

Three directors were re-elected to Polar's board of directors. Amber Meyer of St. Thomas will represent District 1; Jon McMillan of Fordville will represent District 2; and Greg Steffes of Arthur will represent District 3. All three directors will serve a three-year term.

Members voted on a proposed by-law amendment as follows:
ARTICLE IV. DIRECTORS. SECTION 2. **Election and Tenure of Office.** Directors shall be elected by a secret ballot at each annual meeting when there is competition for the board seat(s) to be filled. They shall be elected by and from the members to serve a three (3) year term, or until their successors shall have been elected and shall have qualified, and that terms of the directors shall be staggered to

insure continuity. No more than one (1) director shall be elected or serving from any one telephone exchange at the same time. No member shall be allowed to serve as a director for more than five seven consecutive elected terms. If an election of directors shall not be held on the day designated herein for the annual meeting, or at any adjournment thereof, a special meeting of the members shall be held for the purpose of electing directors at a reasonable time thereafter. Directors shall be nominated and elected as provided hereinafter. Directors shall be elected by a plurality vote of the



PO Box 270 Park River, ND 58270 www.thinkpolar.com



One free, easy call gets your utility lines marked AND helps protect you from injury and expense.

Safe Digging Is No Accident: Always Call 811 Before You Dig

Know what's below. Always call 811 before you dig. Visit call811.com for more information.



Construction Project Update

The 2010 construction project is underway. Crews are currently working in the city of Park River, rural Niagara and Grafton. Polar will also be doing construction in the Aneta, Petersburg and Larimore areas later this summer.

Our inside wiring contractors are currently rewiring homes in the city of Park River. This will continue through the next few months and will expand to the Aneta and Petersburg areas.

Cut-overs will begin in the Park River exchange after the splicing of the fiber routes are complete. The cut-overs will begin late July and continue through early 2011.

We appreciate your patience throughout our construction project. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call our office at 701-284-7221.





Beware of Phishing

There have been several new "phishing" emails going around recently, emails that are meant to look like a legitimate business asking for your personal information or information on your accounts. Please do not reply to these emails with your information! Polar does send our customers mass email notifications from time to time but we NEVER ask for personal information via email. Delete these "phishing" emails and contact Polar if you have any concerns.



Annual Meeting continued from page 1

members. Drawing by lot shall resolve any tie votes. Results were as follows: Yes, accept the proposed by-law amendment (553); No, do not accept the proposed by-law amendment (526).

President Ron Steinke conducted the meeting. General Manager/CEO David Dunning and President Ron Steinke gave a joint presentation to the members.

The 2010 John G. Walters Scholarship was presented to the following: Katelynn Sharp of Cavalier, Kaci Phelps of Hoople, and Danielle Gorder of Fordville. Jamie Kendell of Edmore and Angela Johnson of Galesburg were not present to receive their scholarships.

Polar Communications presented the Business of The Year Award to Tom Capouch of First and Farmers Bank.

Secretary-Treasurer Peter "Kelly" McKenzie reported to the members.

Several prize drawings were held throughout the meeting.

Polar Welcomes Jody Tibert



Polar Communications is pleased to announce that Jody Tibert has assumed the position of Controller for the company as of April 1, 2010.

Jody will be responsible for supervising the activity, systems, and daily operations of the accounting, billing, inventory, and IT departments. She received a Bachelor of Accountancy from the University of North Dakota and is a Certified Public Accountant.

Jody and her husband, Bill, reside in Minto, North Dakota. They have two grown children and enjoy spending time with their five grandchildren.

FRS Youth Tour

Hi, my name is Reid Kemp and I am from Hamilton North Dakota. Recently, I had the privilege of going to Washington D.C. with the Foundation for Rural Service, June 5-9th. The whole trip was made possible by Polar Communications. My favorite parts of the trip were visiting the Smithsonian, Capitol Building, and Arlington Cemetery; traveling up the Potomac River to see Mount Vernon; and visiting with Representative Pomeroy. The Jefferson Memorial. Franklin D. Roosevelt Memorial. World War II Memorial, and the Vietnam and Korean Memorials were also places I visited in Washington D.C. I also learned a great amount about telecommunications from the three FCC Commissioners that spoke to us at the FCC Headquarters. While there, I made many lasting friendships with people that were also from rural America. Thank you Polar Communications for sponsoring me on this trip to Washington D.C.





your existing bundle!

*Promotional offer ends July 31, 2010. Free service through August 31st, 2010. Taxes and government fees still apply. Some restrictions apply. Call for details

2010 Scholarship Recipients

The John G. Walters scholarship is awarded to five local high school seniors whose parents or guardians are current subscribers of Polar. Students must write a 250 word essay on the topic of telecommunications to apply. This year's winners were presented with scholarships of \$500 each at the Annual Meeting on June 10th. They were Danielle Gorder, Fordville; Angela Johnson, Galesburg; Jamie Kendall, Edmore; Kaci Phelps, Hoople and Katelynn Sharp, Cavalier. Congratulations to these outstanding students!



Danielle Gorder



Angela Johnson



Jamie Kendall



Kaci Phelps



Katelynn Sharp



CONNECTIONS

Published By
Polar Communications
PO Box 270 • Park River, ND 58270
701.284.7221 • 800.284.7222
www.thinkpolar.com

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Ronald Steinke	Cavalier
Beverly Jensen	Drayton
Peter "Kelly" McKenzie	
Amber Meyer	St. Thomas
Joe Torgerson	
Greg Steffes	Arthur
Eric "Ike" Meberg	Park River
Jon McMillan	
Lori Dahl	Lakota
David L. Dunning	General Manager/CEO

HOURS OF OPERATION

Monday-Friday • 7:30am-6:00pm Saturday • 8:00am-4:30pm 24 Hour Customer Service • 284.7127



Statement of Nondiscrimination - Polar Communications is the recipient of federal financial assistance from the Rural Utilities Service, an agency of the U.S. Department of Agriculture. The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) prohibits discrimination in all its programs and activities on the basis of race, color, national origin, age, disability, and where applicable, sex, marital status, familial status, parental status, religion, sexual orientation, genetic information, political beliefs, reprisal, or because all or a part of an individual's income is derived from any public assistance program. (Not all prohibited bases apply to all programs.) Persons with disabilities who require alternative means for communication of program information (Braille, large print, audiotape, etc.) should contact USDA's TARGET Center at (202) 720-2600 (voice and TDD). The person responsible for coordinating this organization's nondiscrimination compliance efforts is David Dunning. To file a complaint of discrimination write to USDA, Director, Office of Civil Rights, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-9410 or call (800) 795-3272 (voice) or (202) 720-6382 (TDD). USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer.